
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

February 10, 2025
The meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. (1800) by Commissioner Hudson.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 10, 2025 at 6:00 p.m. (1800).  The flag salute was led by Commissioner Hudson.  Present were Commissioner Hudson, Commissioner Anderson (Zoom), Commissioner Pidduck, Chief Berg, BC Klinefelter and Secretary Berg. Community members Andrea Xaver, Cindy McKeon were also present along with Firefighters Phill Zimmerman and Chuck Royal.   Mike Allen from the Nookachamps (East) was also present.
Public Comment: N/A
Consent Agenda:

Commissioner Anderson made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Commissioner Pidduck seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
*  January 13th Meeting Minutes
*  Accounts Payable Check #’s 4752-4768 in the amount of $19,595.47
*  Payroll Check #’s 4748-4751 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,486.15
Correspondence:  N/A
Old Business:  N/A
Call Report – BC Klinefelter gave the call report.  We have responded to 22 calls so far in 2025, 17 in January and 5 in February.    
New Business:  
Surplus Equipment – Commissioner Pidduck made a motion to surplus the surface tablets according to the provided list.  Commissioner Anderson seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  
Safety Fair – Commissioner Pidduck would like to have a safety fair along with the pancake feed on March 22nd.  Chief Berg stated that they will have some tables set up for various safety items.

Car Show – Commissioner Pidduck would like to see the Association or the Auxiliary have a car show.  Commissioners agreed to look into having it sometime in September.

Room Rental – Commissioner Pidduck made a motion to allow the use of the community room to honor the mail courier’s retirement.  Commissioner Anderson seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  The commissioners also agreed to the Trueman memorial service rental. 

EMS Contract – Commissioner Pidduck made a motion to approve the signing of the EMS contract.  Commissioner Anderson seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

SOG 109 – Commissioner Anderson made a motion to approve SOG 109, Administrative Procedures.  Commissioner Pidduck seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Chief’s Report: 
· Chief Berg and Lieutenant R. Berg met with the WSRB.  We should know something within 60 days.
· The pinning ceremony is scheduled for February 23rd. 

· The banquet is scheduled for March 1st.

· All FEMA grants have been put on hold by President Trump.

· The skid unit grant has been eliminated.

· Chief Berg is concerned about the new tariff’s put-on steel and how it could impact the cost of our new engine.  

· In the last year, we have lost seven firefighters (all moved out of the area except for one).
· Chief Berg has ordered two new air packs.

Assistant Chief/Battalion Chief Report: 
· The DOH grant has been completed.
· We have five new EMTs.
· The new EMS contract will purchase four new AEDs for our department.
· They are working on getting everyone trained up for wildland season.
· BC Klinefelter also spoke about the CISM process.
Executive Session:  N/A
Meeting adjourned at 6:54 p.m. (1854)
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Herold Hudson, Commissioner Chair


